2021/686935

From: DYPXCPWEB@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au

Sent: 29/09/2021 11:07 PM

To: "DA Submission Mailbox" <DASubmission@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au>

Subject: Online Submission

29/09/2021

ST NSW

RE: Mod2021/0624 - 100 / 0 Meatworks Avenue OXFORD FALLS NSW 2100

PLEASE DEDACT MY NAME FROM THIS SUBMISSION

Dear Sir/Madam

I am totally opposed to any stormwater being allowed to run off The Meatworks development into the Middle Creek Catchment

The Friends of Narrabeen Lagoon Catchment argued vehemently against this being allowed at the LEC hearing

There will be an enormous amount of stormwater as there is now a large increase in large paved surfaces and roofs due to the new development

There is already a severe problem with flooding in the Middle Creek Catchment as evidenced by the destruction of the roadkill mitigation fences being totally washed away twice. The RMS had to completely rebuild them at considerable public expense. This development should not add more water into this catchment

Secondly, any runoff will be nutrient-rich leading to more weed pollution in Middle Creek. It's already costing the ratepayers of the Northern Beaches for bush regeneration.

Nutrient-rich water affects the wildlife in the Middle Creek Catchment. It also affects the water quality of Narrabeen lagoon where our families swim and sail

All stormwater from this development MUST be channeled into the sewerage system

Thank you